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September 16, 2020 

Manatee County Public Works Department 
Attn: Sia Mollanazar, P.E. 
1022 26th Ave East 
Bradenton, FL 34208 

Subject: 

Sarasota Office 

78 Sarasota Center Boulevard 
Smasola, Florida 34240 9770 
(941) 377-3722 or
1 800-320 3503 (FL only) 

Tampa Office 

7601. U.S. 301 Norl11 (Fort King Highway) 
Tam1>a, Florida 33637 6759 
(813) 985 7481 or 
1-800 836-0797 (FL only) 

Project Evaluation - Project Exempt 

Project Name: 
File Number: 

Harvard Avenue Seawall Replacement 
809725 

County: Manatee 
Sec/Twp/Rge: S22/T35S/R 17E 

Reference: Rule 62-330, Florida Administrative Code (F.A.C.) 

Dear Mr. Mollanazar: 

The District has reviewed the information you submitted for the project referenced above and has 
determined that an Environmental Resource Permit (ERP) will not be required for the 
proposed replacement of a retaining wall along the east side of the Bayshore Canal, south of Harvard 
Avenue, in Bradenton, Manatee County. The proposed activities include the replacement of 266 linear 
feet of an existing and failed concrete retaining wall with a steel sheet pile retaining wall at the same 
location, replacement and installation of riprap along the new retaining wall and on the north and south 
sides of the existing weir control structure located 70 feet south of Harvard Avenue, and shifting the 
service driveway along the east bank slightly east. [Rule 62-330.051(12)(a), F.A.C.] 

The information received by the District will be kept on file to support the District's determination regarding 
your application. This information is available for viewing or downloading through the District's Application 
and Permit Search Tools located at www.WaterMatters.org/permits. 

The District's determination that your project does not require an ERP is only applicable pursuant to the 
statutes and rules in effect at the time the information was submitted and may not be valid in the event 
subsequent changes occur in the applicable rules and statutes. Additionally, this notification does not 
mean that the District has determined that your project is permanently exempt from permitting 
requirements. Any subsequent change you make in the project's operation may necessitate further 
evaluation or permitting by the District. Therefore, you are advised to contact the District before beginning 
the project and before beginning any activity which is not specifically described in your submittal. Your 
timely pursuit of this activity is encouraged to avoid any potential rule changes that could affect your 
request. 

This letter constitutes notice of Intended Agency Action of the project referenced above. The District's 
action in this matter only becomes closed to future legal challenges from members of the public if such 
persons have been properly notified of the District's action and no person objects to the District's action 
within the prescribed period of time following the notification. The District does not publish notices of 
agency action. If you wish to limit the time within which a person who does not receive actual written 
notice from the District may request an administrative hearing regarding this action, you are strongly 
encouraged to publish, at your own expense, a notice of agency action in the legal advertisement section 
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